
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Ministry of Works and Transport wishes to advise the general public that the Ato Boldon Stadium 

which is currently being utilized to support Vehicle Transfer transactions will be closed to the general 

public, today, Wednesday 22nd March 2023.  

 

The Ministry apologizes for the inconvenience and short notice, however, it has become necessary to take 

precautionary measures to protect the health and safety of our staff and valued clients due to a bee 

infestation on the compound.  

 

Service at the Ato Boldon Stadium will resume tomorrow, Thursday 23rd March, 2023. 

 

In the interim, members of the general public are reminded to utilize the two additional locations- Larry 

Gomes Stadium (Arima) and Wrightson Road Licensing Office to conduct vehicle transfer 

transactions. Please note that NO appointment is necessary to access this service.  

 

Given the demand for vehicle transfer transactions, the Ministry has also taken a decision to 

extend the use of the Ato Boldon and Larry Gomes Stadiums to April 06th 2023. 

 

Please be guided accordingly.    
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